

Perran ar Worthal Emergency Plan
Louisa Inch has been nominated as the Emergency Co Ordinator and can be reached on 07780 950 824. The objectives of the plan are: 

1. To set up and provide an active FaceBook page for the parish where we provide up to date information on a regular basis. https://www.facebook.com/Perran-ar-Worthal-Emergency-Plan-106919330840682 

2. To set up a dedicated email pswemergencyplan@gmail.com and we are asking residents to sign up to so they can receive a weekly newsletter update if someone is not registered with Facebook.

3. To register any homes within the Parish who would like any help when self isolating, are aged over 70 or are considered to be an at risk group.
4. To register the volunteers in the Parish – please give yourself a huge pat on the back as 46 people have already volunteered. 

5. To speak to businesses and either ask them to deliver to your doorstep or ask them to deliver to the Parish on certain days. 
6. To assign a volunteer buddy to the registered home / resident and any change in behaviour or any concerns about the well being of the resident should be reported to the Emergency Coordinator immediately.  

7. To provide a dedicated mobile number 07564 066467 for any resident who wishes to ask for any additional help. 

8. To be the point of contact for any Statutory Authorities or medical practitioners etc, and to spread any information to the parishioners via Facebook or email. 

9. Ensure any important information is placed in the Parish Council notice boards. 

10. To have an established hierarchy of individuals who will assist with the delivery of the plan. This will consist of 5 wardens :  (1) Health and Medical (2) Buddy (1) Mental Wellbeing (1) Business, Community and Communication; each warden will report directly to the Emergency Co Ordinator. 
11. To provide each volunteer buddy with the leaflet information from Cornwall Volunteer and Latex free rubber gloves (PPE) both are available from the Perranwell Village Stores.
12. To provide a health and mental well being information sheet to be handed out to anyone self isolating and to provide a dedicated number 07564 066 501 for a friendly chat. We have a team of volunteers who would like to be chat buddys and their numbers will be handed out when they are requested by the resident. 

13. To ask everyone to phone a different person in the parish each day to check in on them and have a chat. 
14. To ask everyone to observe and follow the strict rules regarding self-isolation and social distancing. 

15. To ask everyone to be kind to themselves, each other in their household and other people in the Parish. At the moment you are allowed to leave the house for exercise, so please stop and say hello (whilst observing the safe distance for social distancing). Now is the time to kick start the social fabric, which are the relationships and connections we make with each other, making us all a part of the common thread of society as a whole.   
16. To provide a step by step guide on how to set up an email address for the first time, how to make an online order and make payment on line for the first time. 
17. To provide a pull out leaflet and list of useful numbers of which businesses will be delivering in the village and advice from NHS on how to self isolate.
PERRAN AR WORTHAL PARISH EMERGENCY PLAN: GUIDANCE TO VOLUNTEER BUDDYS HELPING SELF-ISOLATED RESIDENTS DURING THE COVID-19 EMERGENCY  
Introduction.  There are two categories of people who will find themselves isolated at home during the Coronavirus emergency. (1) Fit people told to isolate for their own safety and to avoid clogging up critical-care NHS Beds, eg, those over 70 years of age and those with underlying, at-risk medical conditions, or both. (2) Those isolated to protect the public, eg, those with suspected symptoms, those who have been in contact with virus sufferers and those who are being treated at home with the virus.
Emergency Plan Coordinator.   It is expected that most people needing help when in isolation will obtain it from their family, friends and neighbours. Everyone in the Parish has been advised by a leaflet to seek help from the Perran Ar Worthal Parish Emergency Plan if they cannot get it elsewhere.  The Coordinator’s role is to:

· Establish that those requesting help live in the Parish and are unlikely to obtain help from their family, their friends and their neighbours. The Coordinator and or the buddy wardens will register any property which will require help, with a name and address.  
· To select a volunteer buddy to help the resident and will be selected due to their proximity to the registered home. It is anticipated that each buddy will look after 5-10 properties. The aim is to provide a regular buddy on a one-to-one basis for as long as both parties are happy with the arrangement - the volunteer and the resident being helped.
· There will be 5 wardens who will report directly to the Emergency Coordinator. The buddy wardens will be Richard Holman and Helen Pettett. The buddys will report directly to the buddy wardens. Anything that needs to be addressed will then be reported back to the Emergency Coordinator via the buddy wardens and actioned where appropriate.  
· To provide a dedicated telephone number 07564 066467 and email Pawemergencyplan@gmail.com for additional help as and when required by any resident. There is an additional mental well being phone number and this is 07564 066 501, if you are lonely and wanted a chat.
Volunteer buddy’s.  The over-riding principle is that no volunteer should put themselves in a position of risk.  If in doubt, they should back off and seek advice. 
Procedure.
· Once your home is registered with the plan a volunteer buddy will be assigned by our team.
· The buddy will then drop in their contact details on paper for their assigned resident(s) seeking help, and this will be their name, address and telephone number of the buddy.

· It will be necessary for the resident to make contact with the buddy to initiate contact and any requests. 

· The buddy will then be responsible to check on their assigned homes and report back to the Emergency Coordinator if there are any problems. The idea is for the buddy and the resident to form a relationship and the buddy will start to understand the pattern of requests. Therefore, enabling the buddy to quickly identify any change in behaviour and whether to call for medical help.  
· The volunteer buddy keeps the Emergency Coordinator updated each week. The council has asked us to identify any residents that need additional support and anyone that has any concerns should bring it to the attention of the Emergency Coordinator immediately.  
· Only volunteer if you are well and symptom free.

· No buddy is permitted to walk into a house. You should knock on the door and place any goods on the door step. You should walk away before the door is opened. You can have a conversation providing you follow the national procedures for social distancing. All buddy’s will be expected to follow the latest Public Health England Advice avoiding close contact with those in self isolation. 
· PPE (latex free gloves) are being provided to each volunteer and these and the Cornwall Volunteer guidance notes are located in the village shop. Please pick up enough gloves to see you through a few days. Gloves should be warn at all times to protect yourself and the resident. Always change your gloves if you go to more than one house to avoid cross contamination.    

Prescriptions. Advice has been provided by Carnon Downs Surgery but this is expected to similar to other surgeries. 
When picking up a prescription you will need to know the Name, Address and number of expected items in that prescription. 

If the resident pays (ie under 60) payment will be needed to release the drug. If the item is classed as a ‘controlled drug’ the buddy will need their i.d. (driving licence is fine) (this will be very few).
If you are collecting for five or more people the buddy should call ahead to the pharmacy on 01872 863221 after 5pm and they will get them ready. If you are collecting for five or less residents, you can go direct to the surgery. The resident would be expected to order their own repeat prescriptions. 
